

Fire Department

William Wentlandt

Mark A. Sain Assistant Chief

July 21, 2004

Common Council City of Milwaukee

Subject: Introduction of File Related to Acceptance of a SensIR TravelIR Spectrophometer from the Wisconsin State Laboratory of Hygiene

Dear Honorable Members:

Please accept for introduction at the meeting of July 27, 2004, the attached file related to acceptance of a spectrophometer from the Wisconsin State Laboratory of Hygiene. The spectrophometer will be used by the Milwaukee Fire Department's Haz-Mat Team to aid in the identification of chemicals in liquids and solids throughout the Milwaukee region. The estimated value of this equipment is \$45,000.

Please call Battalion Chief Michael Labinski (x8943) or Business Finance Manager Sandra Rotar (x5281) with any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

WILLIAM WENTLANDT

Willing

Chief

WW/SJR/jb Attachments Budget/Legislatio-Other\SensIR equipment - letter